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Robert and Lynn Comito 
5517 Arrasmith Trl 
Ames, Iowa 50010 

 

June 5, 2023 

 
Ames City Council 
515 Clark Ave 
Ames, IA 50010 

RE: Request for Waiver of City of Ames Subdivision Process for minor split of 
5556 Arrasmith Trl, Ames, Iowa 50010 (located within the “Urban Fringe) 

Dear Council: 

We respectfully request that the Ames City Council grant a Waiver of the City’s subdivision 
requirements for a desired minor split of 5556 Arrasmith Trl, a 3.1 acre parcel located outside of 
the City of Ames boundaries and within the “Urban Fringe.” 

The reasons for the requested Waiver of City of Ames subdivision requirements are 
summarized below: 

 We desire to split the 3.1 acre subject property into two parcels:  
o a one-acre parcel containing the existing home, located within the “Rural 

Character” of the Fringe Land Use Designation; and 
o a 2.1 acre parcel located within the “Natural Area” of the Fringe Land Use 

Designation. 
 No physical changes, improvements, or development will result from the desired minor 

split of the subject property. No change to the Fringe Land Use Designations will occur. 
 We agree to maintain the 2.1 acre of “Natural Area” in its natural state. 
 Iowa Code 354.2 defines a subdivision as “a tract of land divided into three or more lots.” 

The desired minor split will result in two parcels. 
 The subject property is not located in an area identified for future growth/ 

development/annexation by the City of Ames.  
 We purchased the subject property to (1) sell the existing home and 1 acre to family and 

(2) retain, protect, and enjoy the 2.1 acres of “Natural Area” against future development 
because we live directly across the street from the “Natural Area”. 

 We submitted a request for Conceptual Review to Story County Planning & 
Development and met with Marcus Amman on April 6, 2023. 

 In the Story County Conceptual Review process, the Story County Auditor noted “From 
the Story County Auditor’s perspective the proposed split can be accomplished through 
a plat of survey.” 

 In the meeting with Story County Planning & Development, Mr. Amman indicated the 
proposed split could be accomplished through either a plat of survey (administrative 
approval handled by Story County) or through the City of Ames subdivision process.   
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 We wish to accomplish the desired minor split through the Story County Plat of Survey 
process because it is less burdensome and because the desired minor split of property 
will result in no development, improvement, or physical changes to the subject property.  

 We therefore believe Story County is the appropriate government body to manage the 
administrative approval process through a Plat of Survey. 

 We submitted a Sketch Plan Pre-Application Packet to the City of Ames Planning 
Department on April 19, 2023. 

 On May 22, 2023, the City of Ames Planning Department issued a letter with instructions 
for us to submit a letter to the Ames City Council requesting a Waiver of the subdivision 
requirements as the next step in this process. 

Thank you for considering our request for a Waiver of the City of Ames subdivision process for 
our desired minor split of the subject property (5556 Arrasmith Trl).   

Respectfully, 

 

/s/ Lynn Comito  
/s/ Robert Comito 

 






